
AGENDA 

WASCO COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 

Date: May 18, 2021 

4:00 

Location: via Zoom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

III. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND INTERESTED PARTIES 

IV. LIBRARY DIRECTOR REPORTS 

V. OLD BUSINESS 

a. Library Meeting Room Use Policy for approval 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

a. Wifi Hotspot Use Policy for review 

b. Displays and Exhibits Policy for review 

c. Vote on replacement for Carolyn Wood 

VII. FINANCIAL REVIEW 

a. Proposed County Budget 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT 

a. Set Next Meeting Date and Location 

b. Adjourn 

 

  

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87418871825?pwd=d0RUL3JmQjFPcUxpRVM3Tk

5xRG1mQT09 

 

Meeting ID: 874 1887 1825 

Passcode: 126715 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87418871825?pwd=d0RUL3JmQjFPcUxpRVM3Tk5xRG1mQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87418871825?pwd=d0RUL3JmQjFPcUxpRVM3Tk5xRG1mQT09


 

 

 

 

Wasco County Library Service District 

Board Meeting 

March 16, 2021 

Location:  via Zoom 

 

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 

 

 

Board members present:  Carolyn Wood, Corliss Marsh, Mary Beechler, Rita Rathkey 

 

Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Sarah Tierney, Rita Squires, Bronte Dod 

 

Called to order: 4:00 by Carolyn Wood 

 

Corrections to minutes: Mary Beechler moved to approve, seconded by Corliss Marsh, and the minutes were 

approved. 

 

Recognition of visitors and interested parties: none 

 

Director’s Reports: 

  

Dufur – The Summer Reading Program is moving along, I’m working with Rita and Bronte. There will be 

nothing inside, everything will be outside, so everyone can socially distance. Hoping to open April 1st for 

limited browsing. It has only been curbside service for quite a while. School has been in session since 

September 2nd. Sarah has been visiting classrooms, but kids are now able to visit the library while working on 

maintaining social distancing. Two people have filled out applications for the position of part-time library/city 

clerk assistant. The City of Dufur is still accepting applications and hoping to get more. The city council meets 

the first Tuesday of the month and they will be looking at the applications at that time. The library position 

starts July 1st. It was asked if the city portion of that job would start before July 1st, Sarah doesn’t not know. 

 

Maupin – The upcoming seed exchange is April 3rd. Seeds have been donated and master gardeners will be 

there. There will be a kid’s craft. Social distancing and facemasks required, etc. Storytime will be outside when 

the weather becomes nicer. There is talk of Maupin Days, but nothing is decided yet. Bronte has been working 

for the city as they go through personnel changes, so she has not been in the library as much.  Bronte gave 

thanks for the additional money from the library district, so the library will be able to maintain current staffing 

and hours. More activity kits are going out. Summer Reading Program planning is going well and they will have 

more take home kits 

 

Mary Beechler asked about the author visit the library had planned before COVID. Any chance of having the 

author event? Yes, hopefully in the fall; hoping to be able to give away copies of the book. Will depend on what 

happens with COVID.  

 

  



 

 

The Dalles – Next month we have a unique program via Zoom on Earth Day. We will have the author of We 

are Water Protectors via Zoom, and an art program in association with Carole Lindstrom’s visit. 30 copies of 

the book will be given away. While in discussions over an author visit with Ms. Lindstrom, the picture book 

won the prestigious Caldecott Medal. We are really excited and there is a lot of interest from our community. 

Everybody in the county is encouraged to sign up for the program. We anticipate doing storytimes outside once 

the weather stays consistently nice, so folks can maintain social distancing. Virtual storytime is fine, but parents 

and families are getting burned out on virtual programs.  No seed exchange this year, but the library is giving 

away old seeds during curbside service, which patrons appreciate.  

 

We will open Tuesday, March 23rd. On the 22nd we’ll be getting the children’s wing organized and ready for the 

public. We’ll allow up to 25 patrons at a time in the library: get materials, browse, no seating available, limit 

visit to about an hour, check out and leave through the children’s room.  The library will allow all ages in. Kids 

over 5 must wear a facemask and those aged 2-5 wear masks if they are able to remove them on their own. The 

children’s room is open to families, but only for browsing. Interactive equipment will be closed. We will 

continue to offer curbside for those that want it even though a large percentage of the community loves to do in-

person browsing and selection. 

 

Corliss Marsh asked if the library is keeping the same hours. Jeff responded that we’ll stay with the hours 

currently offered during curbside. Until we get back to normal, we will not offer Saturday hours or hours after 7 

pm.  Corliss also asked about use of the meeting room. Jeff said that it is not available, as it is being used to 

store things from the children’s space. It is also going to be used to store a lot of the Take and Make 

programming kits and STEM supplies.  

 

Yesterday a contractor came in to offer a painting quote. If you’ve looked at the breezeway, paint is peeling and 

needs to be sanded and painted. We are looking for bids and hoping to get the paint job scheduled soon. Two of 

the contractors have said they can do it on weekends when the library is closed.  

  

Last week Jeff met with the Kiwanis via Zoom. Carolyn Wood, Corliss Marsh, and Gene Parker, the former city 

attorney, were in attendance. It was good to inform folks about all the different things we are doing at the 

library. 

 

Old Business:  Wireless Internet policy and Patron Behavior policy reviews. We reviewed last month and Jeff 

made the Wireless Internet policy more consistent with the computer use policy. Regarding the Patron Behavior 

policy, Jeff incorporated the suggestions from the Board into this policy. Rita Rathkey thought it looked good.  

Rita Rathkey – moved to accept the Wireless Internet Policy, Mary Beechler seconded. All were in favor. For 

the Patron Behavior Policy, Mary Beechler moved to accept it, Corliss Marsh seconded. All were in favor.  

 

New Business:  Library Meeting Room policy - there was a discussion of library meeting room use. Mary 

Beechler wondered about wording in  the 3rd paragraph, why does it say “county court.” Corliss says it should 

be changed to county commissioners. It used to be called the county court, it is now called the Wasco County 

Board of Commissioners. Corliss asked if we are still having AA groups meet there once we reopen. Jeff said 

that they were meeting twice a week before COVID, but can’t meet right away because the room is used for 

storage for the children’s wing equipment. Rita Rathkey asked, “What about meeting room use after hours?” 

Jeff clarified that it was only on days the library was open, not on those days the library is closed. Meetings 

could continue after the library closed or before it opened. Corliss asked “What about the safety school, it 

wasn’t open to the public? The policy says that meetings must be open to the public. Jeff said they haven’t met 

at the library for a few years now (at least 4).  Mary asked if the policy can be reworded to allow certain 

meetings when not open to the public. Jeff will reword the language.  

 

 



 

Financial Review: Mary Beechler had a question on projected cash carryover, any idea on how much you are 

going to carry over.  JW estimated there would be more than normal. This is a weird year with two positions 

open, one just filled, but the second position is still open. Some funds weren’t used because of this. The library 

was closed and circulation is down so book ordering has been curtailed. Even spending on programming is 

down as a lot of in-person programs with performers got cancelled because of COVID. The city has a budget 

template, with line items, the template calculates what the carryover is going to be based on an estimate of each 

line item expenditure. Mary said that because you’re not expending that money, do you have an idea of what 

you want to do with some of that money? Jeff said that the purchase of a new library van is something that 

could be done with the reserve funds. Not this coming year, but maybe next year, since there is still much 

uncertainty because of COVID.  Mary asked about other priorities, was there anything else, or is he not to that 

point yet because of everything going on. Jeff had nothing specific right now, but having it in the reserve fund 

for now is a good hedge against future surprises. Replacement of the HVAC system could be $300,000.  Jeff is 

contributing $10,000 a year for its eventual replacement. Carolyn Wood said to remember, the city is supposed 

to maintain the building for anything over that $10,000. Jeff agreed. It is the original HVAC system from when 

the building was built. HVAC bits and pieces have been replaced as necessary over the years, but eventually it 

needs to be completely replaced according to the city’s maintenance department.  Carolyn asked about roofing? 

In the past, money from the rent of the state office building had been used to replace that. There is a history 

there, if the conversation ever comes up again. Jeff asked if anyone knew when the building was re-roofed? 

Carolyn thinks it was sometime in the 90’s.  Jeff said that shingles are missing off the roof and need to be 

replaced. Carolyn said that Brown Roofing may have information on when it was done, though she’s not sure if 

they replaced it last time.  Jeff said that the sprinklers for fire suppression in the library are getting replaced this 

year. We are at the time limit on those, and they need to be replaced before July.  One section of the breezeway 

has water damage, that needs to be repaired. 

 

Corliss asked if Jeff was using budget money for hotspots? Jeff said there is a budgeted amount for that, we 

have about 150 of them. We got them from T-Mobile instead of AT&T, as they were much cheaper. Jeff will 

ask Google if they want to support the hotspot lending program again, but if not, it’s in the budget so patrons 

will continue to be able to check them out. Corliss said you might mention with their new building more money 

is going directly to taxing districts. Carolyn Wood said that the regional PR person from Google spoke at 

Kiwanis, asking “What does the community need from them?” They have a grant process. We should keep 

things in mind that we could ask them to support. They want to help. Carolyn asked about Q-life. Jeff was not 

involved with Q-life.  Regarding Google, he did have a conversation a while back with the new communication 

director from Google, he will reach out to her in the near future about supporting the library. She is covering the 

western United States, but is based out of Utah. 

 

Miscellaneous: Mary Beechler asked if curbside service is something that might stick after COVID. Many 

people would like it continued. Most folks are probably going to want to come in and make their own 

selections. Mary was wondering about people finding out how convenient this is, she can see people wanting it 

to continue.  Jeff said that we usually don’t go out to their cars, they come to the front door. Carolyn Wood 

could see it as a library service – taking things to their car. Some people are physically unable to make the trip 

to the door. Mary agrees that it could be desirable down the road. Rita Rathkey said this would be handy. Jeff 

stated that a lot of people are learning to browse the computer to make their selections and is open to offering 

curbside and “car-side” in the future. Corliss wanted to know the process for purchase suggestions. Jeff said that 

people can call us or email us to get it on the suggestion list. There are also suggestion cards you can fill out, 

and a staff member will input that into a Google doc that Jeff looks at before placing orders. Usually, we try to 

place it on hold for the patron that requested it. Corliss commented that she sees a neighboring library is raising 

money to buy a bookmobile. Any thought about The Dalles doing that or replacing the van.  Jeff said that the 

question of van replacement came up at a library board meeting a couple months ago. As far as an official 

bookmobile, that is something we can talk about.  However, with three existing libraries in the county, not sure 

where the benefit would be as there is pretty good library coverage across the county. Corliss said that she 

would like to see it go to nursing homes, assisted care facilities, and the Veteran’s Home. Jeff said that we were 



already doing that sort of thing before COVID. The courier staff person took a selection of audiobooks, large 

print books and DVDs into these facilities in the library van. Residents could check out these items from the 

comfort of their facility’s community room without having to come to the library or leaving the facility 

building. Our library van was functioning as a bookmobile at those locations. 

 

The next Library Board meeting will be on Tuesday, April 20, 2021, at 4:00 p.m. via Zoom.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:02 pm 
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May 12, 2021 

Proposed 

 

FISCAL YEAR 2021-2022 BUDGET 

 

WASCO COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE DISTRICT 

 

 

 

REVENUE 

 

 Beginning Fund Balance          1,376,236 

            Property Tax - Current Year          1,540,909  

            Property Tax - Prior Year       61,636 

            Interest      13,762 

 

   TOTAL RESOURCES       2,992,543 

 

 

EXPENDITURES 

 

 Contractual Library Services 

 City of The Dalles            1,439,606 

            Dufur School District      29,276 

            City of Maupin      68,859 

   Subtotal Library Services    1,537,741 

 

 Legal Services         5,000 

 Audit          9,500  

 Office Supplies        1,000  

 Legal Notices                                          1,500 

 Taxes/Permits/Assessments                                1,000                               

            Total Expenditures                       1,555,741 

 

 Reserved for Future Expenditure                   981,802 

  

  Contingency     450,000 

 Unappropriated                                                   5,000   

                                                                                

 

   Total            2,992,543 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



The Dalles programming stats Children’s: 

  



The Dalles programming stats for Teens and Adults: 

 

 

 
  



Maupin stats: 
 
 

 

November 
2020 

December 
2020 

January 
2021 

February 
2021 

March 
2021 

April 
2021 

Patron Count 212 206 210 179 261 292 

Total Circs 761 732 791 818 852 825 

Number of Children's Programs 2 2 1 1 3 1 

Children's Program Attendance 9 21 4 3 31 4 

Number of Young Adult 
Programs 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Young Adult Program 
Attendance 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Number of Multi-generational 
Programs 1 1 0 1 0 1 

Multi-generational Program 
Attendance 2 8 0 16 0 60 

Computer Use 0 1 0 1 1 3 

Shelving Location       

DVDs 173 132 175 182 191 160 

Fiction 198 186 192 227 215 257 

Picture Books 118 120 110 87 89 100 

Non-Fiction 68 83 83 99 106 78 

Graphic Novels 33 52 21 49 36 47 

Children's Non-Fiction 18 26 45 28 44 38 

Early Readers 60 31 58 40 52 46 

Audiobooks 14 12 6 8 16 20 

Junior Fiction 24 18 35 31 38 23 

Junior Non-Fiction 4 5 4 4 8 6 

Young Adult Fiction 13 9 5 12 11 10 

Young Adult Non-Fiction 0 1 0 3 1 0 

Large Print 6 8 10 7 5 9 

Libros En Espanol 3 1 0 0 0 2 

Children's DVDs 10 15 17 22 17 14 

Board Books 11 25 27 16 20 10 

Ask At Desk 3 2 3 1 0 1 

OBOB 2 1 0 0 0 3 

 

  



 

 

 

Dufur statistics: 
 

 

 

 

 

There were 217 items checked out this month.  I didn't have any programs last month. 

  



 

 



 

 



 

  



 
  



 
  



 

 

 

 
  



 
  



 


